## Approved Minutes of the City of Dighton Regular Council Meeting held on March 10, 2025

Mayor Annita Lorimor called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Those present included: Councilmember: Janet Shapland, Marlene Rupp and Craig Doris. Also present were Davis Post, Darren Prince, Steve Porter, Thomas Heily, Dale Pike, Sheriff Ridley, Superintendent Craig Collins, Deputy Clerk Justice Rios and City Clerk Nicole Strobel.

Councilwoman Janet Shapland made the motion to approve the agenda, Councilman Craig Doris seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Thomas Heily met with the council regarding the late fee on pet tags. After discussion Councilman Craig Doris made the motion to decline waiving the late fee, Councilwoman Marlene Rupp seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Sheriff Ron Ridley asked Councilman Craig Doris about the option of using Dale Hemel's dog kennel. Councilman Craig Doris reported that he is still considering but hasn't come to a decision as of yet.

Superintendent Craig Collins reported that he has attended 2 more hazard mitigation meetings. Concrete ramp at the city pool is done. Superintendent Collins reported that clean up at the old K & J Foods will begin on 3-11-2025 with the Fire Marshal being on site.

City Clerk Nicole Strobel reported that she had received a letter from IRS with an enclosed Compliance Check Information Request for 941tax period March 31, 2020.

Councilwoman Janet Shapland gave a report on the usage of the Scout House.

Craig Doris reported that they have received applications for pool help this summer.

Darren Prince with KMEA went over the Electric Rate Study with the council.

David Post with Rodenbeek & Green/Iron Insurance went of the insurance information for 2024-2025. Councilman Craig Doris made the motion to renew with EMC Insurance, Councilwoman Marlene Rupp seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Council reviewed the proposal for TextMyGov, Councilman Craig Doris made the motion to go with TextMyGov, Councilwoman Marlene Rupp seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Discussion was held on the letter received from Scott and Michelle Foote. Mayor Lorimor will visit with Casey Venters. Councilwoman Janet Shapland will send the Foote's a thank you.

Superintendent Craig Collins discussed the 2" line Garden City Coop contacted him about. Superintendent Collins will talk more with Garden City Coop regarding the 2" line.

Councilwoman Janet Shapland made the motion to approve bills as presented, Councilman Craig Doris seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Councilman Craig Doris made the motion to adjourn, Councilwoman Marlene Rupp seconded, yeas by all, motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 6:25 pm.

Annita Lorimor, Mayor	Nicole Strobel, City
Clerk	_